BYM Faith and Practice Committee

Report to Interim Meeting October, 2022
Faith and Practice Committee is pleased to report that we will be sending out new sections of Faith and Practice for seasoning by Friends groups.  
Our goal is a document that is inclusive, welcoming, and accessible at an eighth-to-ninth grade reading level. We have strived to address theological diversity and affirm what Quakers hold in common. We also have strived to affirm our commitment to being an anti-racist faith community. We have found that reading the BYM anti-racist queries at the beginning of our meetings and considering them throughout our work is most helpful, and this has become ingrained in our process. 

BYM approved the revised marriage section in the Annual Session 2021.  Our committee was asked to revise the statements about faith early in the process, so we are now working on Life of the Spirit. Two proposed revised sections are being sent out for review:
· The Quaker Experience (which tracks with the 1988/2021 section entitled “Cultivating the Life of the Spirit”) 

· Meeting for Worship (which tracks with 1988/2021 sections entitled “Meeting for Worship” and “Vocal Ministry”)
These two proposed draft sections are being sent to all monthly meetings, BYM Committees and Working Groups, and other BYM worshiping communities. We have a commitment to seeking wide input into the document throughout BYM, especially groups that feel marginalized.  We want to emphasize that we are requesting input only from groups within BYM (e.g. monthly meetings, monthly meeting committees, BYM committees and working groups, etc.) and not individuals. Individuals who have ideas about the document are encouraged to work with a group within their meetings/BYM communities to season input. As a committee we have made the commitment to carefully consider all comments and acknowledge them in writing with reflections on how we considered the comments.

We suggest that Friends respond to the sections through a worship-sharing format.  We would appreciate the following responses: suggested improvements, suggested additions/deletions, and affirmations of things we have written. 

The currently planned due date for the comments will be February 5. We intend to have the first reading by the June 2023 Interim Meeting.
On another note, printed copies of the updated Faith and Practice should be available by the end of October at the BYM office. Copies will be mailed to each monthly meeting and committee. It is available now as a PDF on the Faith and Practice page of the BYM website.
Please feel free to contact the committee with any questions and suggestions you may have. Our email address is fandp@bym-rsf.org.
